Henry D. Perry Education Center
SAC Minutes Tuesday, September 18, 2018

Attendance:
Please refer to attached list.

Call to Order:

A meeting of the Henry D. Perry Education Center School Advisory Council was held in the Principals’ Conference
Room on Tuesday, September 18, 2018. Chair Kristin Baltazar called the meeting to order at 11:15 am. Judith
Florvil will record minutes for this meeting.

New Business:

Mr. Doughty shared that security personnel is guarding our gates during our operation hours. He also added that all
students are expected to have their ID badges displayed while on campus.

Ms. Baltazar provided the update for Advanced Accreditation and shared that the SIP for 2018 - 2019 is due in
October. She also stated that in partnership with AC Perry HD Perry will be the host school for the VPK program.
Ms. Baltazar also added that we added two School Social Workers and a Family Counselor to assist our student with
the socio emotional needs.

Ms. Baltazar reviewed the 2018-2019 SAC By-Laws with group. Ms. Lewis made a motion to approve the By-Laws;
Ms. Bacon seconded the motion. The group unanimously approved the motion.

Ms. Lewis nominated Priyasha Jadoo to serve as SAC chair; Mr. Bolden seconded the motion. The group unanimously
approved the motion.

Ms. Bacon nominated Judith Florvil to serve as SAC secretary; Ms. McQueen-Johnson seconded the motion. The
group unanimously approved the motion.

Ms. Bacon made a motion to have two SAF chairs for the 2018-2019 school year. Mr. Bolden seconded the motion.
The group unanimously approved the motion.

Ms. Lewis nominated Felicia Brunson and Valerie McQueen-Johnson to serve as HDPEC’s SAF chairs for the 2018-
2019 school year. Ms. Bacon seconded the motion. The group unanimously approved the motion.

Reports:
1. Principal’s Report

Ms. Haygood welcomed everyone to the first SAC/SAF meeting for the 2018-19 school year and shared
the following with the group:
- The master schedule for AHS main campus only changed to reflect 1 to 2 preps for teachers
teaching core subjects and included an additional 10 minutes of instructional time
- We hired 4 graduation coaches to support our students
- Ms. Brenda Michel is our 2019 Teacher of the Year
- Mr. Dean Brant is our 2018 School Related Employee of the Year

- HDPEC had a total of 318 students graduated for the 2017-2018 school (over 100 students were
cohort graduates)



